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PRELIMINARY VIEWS FOR COMMENTS BY 20 August 2004
Dear Sandra,

Re: 
Exposure Draft of Proposed Amendments to IAS 39 Financial Instruments: 
Recognition and Measurement (Cash Flow Hedge Accounting of Forecast Intragroup Transactions)

On behalf of the European Financial Reporting Advisory Group (EFRAG) I am writing to comment on the Exposure Draft of proposed Amendments to IAS 39 Financial Instruments: Recognition and Measurement (Cash Flow Hedge Accounting of Forecast Intragroup Transactions).

This letter is submitted in EFRAG’s capacity of contributing to IASB’s due process and does not necessarily indicate the conclusions that would be reached in its capacity of advising the European Commission on endorsement of the definitive IFRS on the issues.

Question 1


Do you agree with the proposals in this Exposure Draft? If not, why not? What changes do you propose and why?

EFRAG draft response:

With the exception of the following point, we agree with the proposed amendment as set out in the exposure draft.  In our view the group’s presentation currency does not affect the currency exposure. These effects arise only when there is a difference between the currency of the transaction and the functional currency of the group company effecting the transaction.

We therefore believe that the words in parenthesis “(ie is denominated in a currency other than the group’s presentation currency)” in the last sentence in AG99A should be deleted and corresponding changes should be made in the Basis for Conclusion (BC15) and paragraph 1 of the background.

Question 2

Do the proposals contained in Exposure Draft appropriately address the concerns set out in paragraph 3 of the Background on this Exposure Draft? If not, why not, and how would you address these concerns?

EFRAG draft response:

We believe that the Exposure Draft appropriately addresses the concerns set out in paragraph 3 of the background section.

Question 3

Do you have any other comments on the proposals?

EFRAG draft response:

We have no other comments

If you would like further clarification of the points raised in this letter, Paul Rutteman or myself would be happy to discuss these further with you.

Yours sincerely,

Stig Enevoldsen

EFRAG, Chairman 

